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RVP Message 

Fall 2013 

Dwayne Booth,  
Region 13  RVP and AIS Treasurer  

 

      As I write this on July 29th, we are pretty close to the ñdog days 

of summerò which I always associate with August with warm tem-

peratures and not much breeze.  Come to think about it, the month 

of July has fit that description this year.  But the really scary thing 

that happens this time of year is when a box of irises shows up on your front porch or in your 

mail box and you don't remember ordering them.  You ask your spouse ñdid you order these?ò 

and, of course, the answer is ñno, you must have ordered themò.   While there is a certain 

amount of excitement and anticipation of what next spring will bring, there is also the very 

real realization that there is no place for the new plants until I dig up some existing plants.  

So, the decision process kicks in as which ones simply have to go! 

 Speaking about going places, there are numerous conventions and meetings coming up 

in the next year and these are good events to meet with other irisarians and see plants beyond 

what you grow and what other members in your club grow.  The closest meetings, for many 

in Region 13, will be this fallôs regional meeting in Wenatchee and next springôs meeting in 

Portland.  The fall meeting is only one day but it is also a great excuse to drive to central 

Washington when the pears and apples are ripening and are available in many locations. Next 

springôs regional meeting will include previews of 2 gardens on the 2015 AIS National Con-

vention tour.  See information elsewhere in this newsletter on both events.  Just a reminder 

that each of the 10 affiliates in Region 13 are expected to have their club President or design-

ee at each regional meeting. 

 Looking ahead to the 2015 AIS National Convention in Portland, Region 13 is in 

charge of the Boutique.  This includes staffing and procuring items to sell in the Boutique 

(the profits from which will help the regional treasury).  Identifying vendors is what needs to 

happen this fall and winter.  If you make iris-related items or know of someone who does 

(may be in this region or elsewhere), please contact Ann Booth at annbooth_hr@hotmail.com 

or 425-743-3066.  She will then follow-up with each potential vendor. 

 Of course, I wouldnôt be doing my job as RVP without reminding you of the 2014 AIS 

National Convention in Dallas, Texas on April 5th through the 10th.  There are ten gardens on 

the tour so there should be plenty to see plus all the other activities that go on during a Na-

tional Convention. 
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Finally, there is time to vote your AIS Symposium ballot as the ballots may be pro-

cessed throughout August.  Please go to http://www.irises.org/About_Irises/

Awards_Surveys/TB_Symposium.html for all the information about the ballot and vari-

ous ways you may vote. 

 As always, feel free to contact me with your questions, concerns or compliments.  

My email address is DBooAnn1@msn.com; my cell phone is 425-971-5607; our home 

phone number is 425-743-3066. 

 Dwayne  

CALENDAR FOR REGION 13  
Meeting  Host   location  date 

Fall 2013 Columbia Basin  Wenatchee 10/5/2013 

Spring 2014 Greater Portland  Portland  5/24 & 25/2014 

Fall 2014 Oregon Trail Salem, OR TBA 

Spring 2015 AIS National  Portland  5/18-23/2015 

Spring 2016 Open for Bids 

Fall 2016 King County  Bothel, WA TBA  

 

AIS CALENDAR  
 

AIS 2014 Convention April 5 - 10, Dallas, Texas 

2014 Convention Chair:  

Bonnie Nichols, 3365 Northaven Road, Dallas, TX 75229 

phone: (214) 352-2191 | e-mail: bjnhtn@aol.com 

2014 Convention Headquarters:  Crowne Plaza Dallas (near the Galleria),  

14315 Midway Road, Addison, TX 75001 phone: (972) 980-8877 

2014 Society For Japanese Irises Convention  

in Victoria, British Columbia, further convention information/details to be provided 

by organizer 

AIS 2015 Convention May 18 - 23, Portland, Oregon 

2015 Convention Chair: John Ludi, 35071 SE Hwy 211, Boring, OR 97009 

phone: (503) 668-9230 | e-mail: kludi@juno.com 

2015 Convention Headquarters:  Red Lion Hotel on the River, Jansen Beach 

909 N. Hayden Island Drive, Portland, OR 97217  phone: (503) 283-4466  

www.redlion.com/jantzenbeach 

2015 Siberian Iris Convention  Portland ,OR   

immediately following AIS convention, June 24th and 25th at the same hotel with 4 gar-

dens participating.  
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ARVP message: 

Bob Seaman 
  

 When first approached to take on the role of Assistant RVP, I wondered why I 

was considered for the position, and if I could handle yet one more hat added to my cur-

rent supporting roles. When Dwayne Booth announced the opening at the Spring Re-

gional Region 13 Board meeting, there was a very loud silence, leading me to believe 

that I was the best option since I was apparently the only option! Hopefully my organi-

zational skills and web-mastering will be high amongst the assets I have to offer. 

 Actually, I considered my decision quite carefully and did some research to deter-

mine just what would be expected of me. Basically, the Assistant RVPôs main objective 

is to learn how to be RVP and step into that role at the appropriate time, along with any 

other tasks assigned by the current RVP. I hope to do a bit more though. One of my per-

sonal goals is to work toward more communication between affiliates. As an entity we 

are dedicated to sharing our knowledge of irises with the general public as well as fur-

ther educate ourselves. I believe that each affiliate can in some way enhance the others 

with insights from how they run their shows and sales as well as how new members are 

attracted and kept involved. My first step towards this goal is asking affiliates to share 

their Show and Sale philosophies for the Region 13 website. (See article) 

 I also want to start addressing what I see as a serious impediment to our future: 

the Age of Electronics. In an age where it seems that every expectation needs to be ful-

filled now, growing plants that make take a few years to bloom simply does not hold the 

attention span of most folks. How can we address this? Weôre also fighting a battle of 

attrition, in part from attention deficit and lack of time,  and in part from the simple fact 

that our long term and very knowledgeable members are unable to participate as much 

as they used to. We need to be putting our collective thoughts together and start a ñiris-

rootsò movement to get people interested in the joys of gardening again! But how can 

we do this? Possibly more presence in social media will help or maybe more events held 

in local nurseries or educational institutes. Send me ideas and letôs start a conversation!  

2015 Siberian Convention 

 The next Siberian Convention will be in Portland, OR on May 24 and 25, 

2015. It follows the AIS Convention in Portland. Chad Harris, Paul Black, and 2 

other gardens are on the Siberian tour. There will be 4 gardens and we will be in 

the same hotel as the AIS Convention  
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From the  

Judges' Training Chair 

Ann Booth, Edmonds WA 

August 2013 
 

 How does one become an AIS judge you might ask?  

Becoming an AIS judge takes time, dedication and money.  

It also means having a great deal of fun!!!   A judge must 

have a thorough knowledge of all types of irises.  This is gained by growing irises, visiting 

other gardens, attending training sessions and participating in iris shows.  Understanding 

the difference between judging in the garden and on the show bench is a must. 

  As a representative of the American Iris Society, a judge should promote the organi-

zation by participating in local, regional and national activities, writing articles for publica-

tion, and speaking to horticulture groups about irises. 

  When applying to become an AIS judge, one should meet the following require-

ments:  1) Be a member of AIS, and maintain three (3) years of continuous membership be-

fore becoming an Apprentice judge; 2) Own a current copy of the ñHandbook for Judges 

and Show Officialsò which is available from the AIS Storefront.  3) Make application for 

entry into the Judges Training Program. 

  In Region 13, a letter or phone call to the JTC is all that is necessary to begin the pro-

cess.  Once you request for an application is received, one will be mailed  to you to com-

plete, sign and return.  A detailed list of requirements will also be included.  The current 

Region 13 Judges Training chairperson is Ann Booth, 6110 150th Pl SW, Edmonds, WA  

98026; phone is 425-743-3066, and email is annbooth_hr@hotmail.com.  Hope to hear 

from you soon!!! 
 

 2014 Spring Regional Convention  
 

  Our 2014 Spring Regional Convention will be held in the Portland Oregon area.  

Look for complete details in the Spring 2014 bulletin.  

PLEASE REPORT YOUR INFORMATION ABOUT  

REBLOOMING IRISES AND HISTORIC IRIS  

 

 Reblooming Iris  to:    Robin Shadlow 

 Regions 11, 12, 13, 20       3769 Cordon Rd NE 

       Salem, OR 97305 

       rshadlow@yahoo.com 

 Historic  Iris to:   Robert Karr 

  205 N Craig Avenue 

       Newport, WA 99156 

       www.sprucecorner.com  
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Ritaôs Notes 

by Rita Butler, Editor  
 

 The summer is quickly marching by with 

lots of heat and not much moisture. Sounds like 

summer in the Northwest!  My little garden out in 

the wilds of Roy get no water and so far they are 

multiplying and have no leaf spot. There is pow-

der all around the rhizomes but right next to and 

under there is at least some moisture which 

makes them very happy (if a plant can have feel-

ings).  

 Thank you to everyone who sent in their 

Lankow award list to Fran. On Tuesday the 11th I 

remembered what the date was. Next year Iôll do 

better. To everyone who did a symposium report- 

yeah! It is a way to let everyone know just what irises we really love to see in bloom. To the 

judges who sent in their recommendations for medals for this year, and recognition of new and 

exciting introductions- good for you  for making the effort to go the extra mile(s). 

 In life there are always changes. We have a new ARVP in Bob Seaman. We wish him 

well and know he will do a good job. We will also vote a new director at our Fall Meeting in 

Wenatchee- we do that every fall.  I hope many of you will make the effort to make the drive 

through the mountains to see the foliage make itsô turn toward Autumn, enroute to Wenatchee 

for the Fall Regional Meeting which is  October 5th.  

 There is always a search for information concerning what methods of planting you use, 

or observations you make while tending your iris garden. Are there new products you have 

tried and are happy with the results? Do you have questions which other irisarians might be 

able to help you find the answers to? The unasked question is the foolish one.  

 There are iris sales taking place all around the region now, bearded and beardless. I hope 

you find the ones you are looking for.  

BLOOMIN BUCKS WITH BRENT AND BECKYôS BULBS 

 WWW.BLOOINBUCKS.COM This an opportunity to order top quality bulbs, plants, 

garden tools and accessories from Brent and Beckyôs bulbs and AIS receives 25% . Just go to 

their website and choose to support our organization. You will then be taken to the website of 

Brent and Beckyôs Bulbs where you can select from their huge selection of bulbs, plants, per-

ennials, supplements, books, tools, home accessories---anything you want! In any quantity or 

color you want. A percentage of your sale comes back to AIS to support us!  
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From the Webmaestro:  

Bob Seaman 
 I'm a strong advocate of energy conservation, so I'm constantly looking for and develop-

ing more efficient ways to accomplish tasks. A couple of years ago I created a database that 

would provide the means for KCIS to track donations, print labels and picture boards for our 

Sales, reducing the preparation time to less than half the time is used to take. I've always been 

curious as to how affiliates handle their Shows and Sales, but never had the time or took the 

effort to actually find out. Well, in June I had the opportunity to attend the GPIS Late Show, so 

I was able to see at least a little bit of how they do things and came home with a few ideas for 

KCIS. What I would propose to do is create a section on the Region 13 website where this type 

of information can be posted along with a few pictures of what the set up looks like. All it 

would take is member participationé  

An example of what I would like to post: 

 KCIS hosts its Shows and Sales at Crossroads Mall in Bellevue. The mall generously 

provides space, tables, table skirts and chairs for free. At all of our events there is at least one 

table with display boards that provide a bit of information about most types of irises as well as 

our schedule of events and an invitation to join KCIS. Our host table has handouts and more 

specific information about irises available.  

 We generally have one judged Show and one exhibition Show. For each type of iris in 

the show, there is a single page table-top display that provides details about that particular type 

of iris: general landscape use, exposure, soil type, etc. We also have simple cut-out blue rib-

bons that we ask mall patrons to use to choose their ñBest of Showò. This provides an unobtru-

sive means to engage folks in the show and talk with them about irises. 

 Rhizome preparations for the Sales start with the donors doing the digging, dividing and 

cleaning at home. The donors then bring their donation to a labeling party where several mem-

bers gather to staple or rubber band preprinted pot stick labels to the rhizomes.  At the Sales, 

we use shallow 12ò square boxes to hold our Sale rhizomes; 4 varieties to a box. Each box has 

a plastic sleeve attached to it that holds a picture board printed from digital images via the data-

base. The boxes fold flat for easy storage. We stick non-permanent stickers that say ñSold outò 

on them to the pictures of rhizomes that are sold out.              

Region 13 web site is: webmaestro@leonineiris.com  

Request for Digital Images 
 Digital images for reblooming irises are needed to create Power Point programs. Please e-mail 

jpegs or mail CDs to Alex Stanton, RIS Digital Program Chairman. High resolution, un 

cropped  jpeg photos, individual flowers, floral stalks, and clumps are welcome.              Stan-

ton-ad-kw@juno.com  

Alex Stanton, 1074 Robertson Drive, Escondido, CA 92505   
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Northwestern Report 

Director Robin Shadlow 
  

 I have updated information since the last edi-

tion. The seedling I saw in Keith Keppelôs garden 

the past three years has in fact been introduced as 

óCotillion Gownô TB (K Keppel 2013) . It is a new 

pattern for rebloomers as it has the darker markings 

in the veins at the top of the falls. 

 Kevin Vaughn of Salem, OR reports that he 

didn't have as much rebloom in 2012 although óFruit 

Stripeô BB (M Sutton 2009), óSee my Etchingsô BB 

(K Vaughn 2013) and óPreppyô BB (K Vaughn 2000) 

all put up stalks right through Thanksgiving. He did 

have very good rebloom on the SDBs óRepriseô (B 

Warburton 1987), óSalem Witchô (D Spofford 1962) 

(virtually continuous for two months!) and óGeorge 

Henryô (B Warburton 1983). The cool and wet spring 

made them VERY happy. 

 We heard word the óRuby Eruptionô SDB (C Chapman 1997) rebloomed for Patrick 

Spence in Lake Stevens, WA.  Also reported from the Seattle area, óSlickô  cool summer.   

Excerpt from the Spring  2013 Reblooming Iris Recorder  

 You too could have your name printed in our newsletter. Send your reblooming Iris 

report to Robin Shadlow, 3769 Cordon Road, Salem, OR 97305-3728 or E-Mail it to 

rshadlow@yahoo.com 

YOUR AIS AFFILATE CAN BE THE WINNER  
Robert Pries and Susan Grigg, co-chairmen 

AIS Public Relations & Marketing Committee 

 
 The AIS is beginning a Membership Campaign. There will be prizes for the person who 

brings in the most new members and for the runners-up. The winning affiliate and region will 

be honored in IRISES and at the AIS convention. The number of new members recorded for 

each person will be totaled to determine the winners 

 You will have new tools at your disposal now to assist you. The new voucher program 

gives you a new or upgrading member at least $25.00 to spend towards new irises upon sub-

scription or renewal. You can find a full explanation of this new marketing program on the 

AIS website (www.irises.org) in the News section. Watch News & Notes, our new e-

newsletter for more details.  
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WIDE AWAKE IN WASHINGTON STATE  

Fran Hawk  
 

 Region 13 eyes were certainly ówide openô this year 

during the SDB bloom season.  At the end of compiling all 

the votes the winner of the 2013 Lankow Medal is Paul 

Blackôs óOPEN YOUR EYESô with a total of nine votes.  

Introduced in 2010, itôs a bright white with an inky dark 

blue spot on the falls and a presence that commands your 

attention. 

 In second place 

with seven votes is 

Tom Johnsonôs óPULSATORô introduced in 2011.  

'Pulsator' is a bi-toned purple with a large mostly white 

beard and a pleasant sweet fragrance. 

 Next in line with 

five votes each were 

P a u l  B la c k ôs 

óPUSSYCAT PINKô 

and óWISH UPON A 

STARô both out in 

2006.  'Pussycat Pink' 

is a lovely shade of 

pink with matching 

beards.  'Wish Upon A 

Star' is a very dark bi-

toned purple. 

 Bringing up the 

end of the list of top 

vote getters were 

Marky Smithôs 

óCELILOô which is a 

white ground plicata 

with purple black edg-

es garnering four 

votes.  Also with four 

votes was Paul Blackôs 

óOUTSPOKENô which came out in 2011.  Outspoken has 

dark beet root standards and velvety black cherry falls and 

a dark tangerine beard.  This variety is easily spotted in the 

garden.  
 

Open Your Eyes 

Pulsator 

Pink Pussycat 

Celilo 

Wish Upon A Star 

Outspoken 
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AIS REGION 13 SPRING 2013 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  

JUNE 8, 2013, TACOMA, WASHINGTON 
 The AIS Region 13 General Membership meeting was called to order by RVP Dwayne 

Booth at 7:00 pm. RVP Booth thanked President Judy Blackmer and the PCIS members for 

hosting the Spring 2013 Convention.  

 The AIS Region 13 Fall 2012 General Membership Meeting minutes were approved as 

published in the AIS Region 13 Spring 2013 Newsletter.  

 RVP Booth conducted a review of the AIS Region 13 meeting schedule. Phyllis Barnett, 

CBIS, provided information on the 2013 Fall meeting to be held in Wenatchee, WA, on October 

5, 2013. The AIS Region 13 Spring 2014 convention hosted by GPIS will be held in Portland. 

Dates for the convention are May 24/25, 2014. The convention will tour Aikenôs Salmon Creek 

Garden and Mt. Pleasant Iris Farm. Judgeôs Training will be on Exhibition Show Judging with a 

simulated iris show. A session on Nuts and Bolts of Artistic Arrangements is also scheduled. AIS 

Region 13 Fall 2014 meeting will be held in Salem, OR, hosted by OTIS. RVP Booth stated  

host clubs are needed for the Spring 2016 and 2017 conventions. AIS National Convention 2014 

is April 5-10 in Dallas, TX. 

 Sandy Williamson, Treasurer, provided a Treasurerôs Report. Checking account balance 

as of January 1, 2013, - $3351.36. Income: Newsletter Subscriptions - $540.00; KCIS donation - 

$500.00. Expenses paid out - $932.42.  Account balance as of June 7, 2013 - $3458.94.  

 RVP Booth provided a Membership update. AIS Region 13 has 625 members as of the 

Spring 2013 meeting compared to 662 members at the Fall 2012 meeting. AIS members Spring 

2013 is 226 as compared to 158 Fall 2012.  

 It was reported that the AIS Region 13 ñRAZINô BASKETò sold for $220.00 at the Silent 

Auction at the National Convention in Dallas, Texas. This was the highest bid for any of the 14 

baskets at the Silent Auction. A special Thank You to all who contributed to the AIS Region 13 

ñRAZINô BASKETò. 

 Ann Booth announced upcoming Judgeôs Training opportunities.  In-garden training on 

Spurias by Barbara Aitken on June 15th sponsored by OTIS in Tom & Ellen Abregoôs garden. 

Ann reminded the judges that the Official Ballot must be returned to Gerry Synder, AIS Awards 

Chair, NLT August 1st. 

 RVP Booth announced that Assistant RVP Bob Williamson has resigned. The position is 

usually a three year term. AIS Region 13 needs to fill the position by Fall Meeting 2013. 

 Judy Blackmer announced the winning irises at the convention. Best Out of Region ï 

LAKE TANYECOMO, 2009, TB, by Barbara Nicodemus. Best In Region ï BEAM ME UP 

SCOTTY, 2011, TB, by Terry Aitken. Best Seedling ï 0640-1098 by Carla Lankow. 

 Other announcements: Vote the TB Symposium as soon as available. Vote for your favor-

ite 25 and send your vote to RVP Booth. All AIS members are eligible to vote the Symposium. 

The vote for your favorite thirteen SDBs for the AIS Region 13 Lankow Medal is due Fran 

Hawk NLT June 10th. Ballot/instructions are in the AIS Region 13 Spring Newsletter.  

Meeting adjourned. 

Kay Ludi, Secretary 
10 



Guest Iris Comments 

Dixon and Judy 

Blackmer 

  

My wife Judy and I have participated in 

two regional conferences put on by Pierce 

County Iris Society. In both of them we 

sponsored a guest garden and welcomed a 

large group of Irisarianôs to our home to 

view and enjoy both the guests and all our 

other irises. 

 

The guest irises are a real treat to both of us as we get to see many that we would likely 

not be able to see if it were not for the conference and the opportunity afforded us to grow and 

enjoy the many new introductions and seedlings that are given us by a really diverse group of 

folks. It's a lot of work for about two years but we think it's worth it. 

 

After watching our 'guests' for the last two years Judy and I each have our favorites and 

surprise!, surprise! They don't match. Judy liked the TB óRevisionô (Keppel 2011) and the two 

Sino-Sib seedlings by Carla Lankow that bloomed for an extended length of time. I, on the 

other hand tend to like the little ones a bit better and found SDB óAbuzz With Charmô (C. 

Coleman 2013) and SDB óHelza Poppinô (Mendenhall 2013) to be my favorites along with TB 

óOrlaperleô (Landgraf 2009) and MTB óSpeckled Springô (S. Markham 2011). That's not to 

say we didn't appreciate the rest a bunch but those just seemed to stand out, at least in our gar-

den. 

 

I would encourage anyone with sufficient space to strongly consider a guest garden if their 

club hosts a conference. The extra work is definitely worth it and besides it's an excellent way 

to gain some additional irises since the growers are willing to let the grower keep one of their 

plants for displaying them. So give it a thought folks, we  think you'll find it very rewarding.  
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New Seed Exchange Chairman 

The mailing address for donations of PC Iris seeds to the 2013 Seed Exchange is: 

Louise Guerin 

2200 E Orange Grove Blvd 

Pasadena CA 91104 

Phone: 626-808-1986       E-mail: siber@siber-sonic.com 

 

     As in past years, the seed sales list will be posted online, where ordering will take place.  The 

start date has not yet been set; it will be announced in the fall issue of Pacific Iris. If you do not 

have access to a computer, and want a copy of the seed sale list, please contact me for a print 

copy. My contact information is in the front of each issue of Pacific Iris.  

     For those saving seeds to send to the 2013 Seed Exchange, please remember to dry and clean 

the seeds, enclose in tight envelopes, label clearly, and send to the new SEC address. One to 

three pods is a good small seed lot. More than five pods usually provides abundant seed to fill 

orders. Seeds from recent hybrids, and hand pollinated seeds from hybrids are often in high de-

mand. 

     If you have good photos of pod parent flowers, let Louise know so that she can add them to 

the seed lot description if needed.   

     SPCNI very much appreciates the work that outgoing chairman Emma Elliott put into taking 

seed sales online, including a new numbering format for seed lots, and photos of pod parents. 

This was very beneficial for our overseas members, and made or-

dering straightforward for everyone. I personally appreciated her 

meticulous labeling of seed packets. Thanks again, Emma, for your 

work.  We are looking forward to another great seed sale in 2013, 

thanks to Louise.   

Happy Gardening,  

Kathleen Sayce, SPCNI Secretary/CFO  

  PO Box 91  

  Nahcotta WA 98637  

Japanese Iris Society Convention 

 

The next JI convention will be July 4th and 5th 2014 on Van-

couver Island, BC.   Headquarters will be near Victoria. Fur-

ther information will be coming in the AIS Bulletin and in 

the Spring edition of this newsletter. 

Chairperson is Ted Baker 185 Furness Road, Salt Spring Island, BC V8K 1Z7 

tedebaker41@gmail.com- http://www.bc-iris.org/ 
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AIS REGION  13, 2013  

FALL  REGIONAL MEETI NG 

Saturday, October 5 

Hosted by Columbia Basin Iris Society 

Location: Coast Wenatchee Center Hotel -201 North Wenatchee Avenue, downtown Wenatchee, 

same hotel as in 2010, with new convenient 9th floor conference and banquet area. 

Hotel room rate $89.00 - single or double occupancy, plus tax.  

 Hotel Phone:  509-662-1234. 

***** *The hotel wil l only hold our block of rooms through Sept. 6th. Please make 

your r eservations before then and be sure to mention Amer ican I r is Society when you 

register. 

Banquet choices: Chicken Parisian- breast of chicken, topped with artichokes and bacon in a 

white wine sauce or Northwest Salmon Filet- fresh salmon with wine and lemon dill butter 

sauce. (Both choices were so delicious last time, we asked for them again!) 

Registration $43.00 per person if  mailed before Sept. 20.  Late registrations mailed  between 

Sept. 20 and the 27th will be $45.00.  Please mail registration form & payment to: Elm Jen-

sen, 20 N. Cleveland Ave., Wenatchee, WA 98801 

Direct any queries to: Phyllis Barnett 509-663-3163  or bar.iris@nwi.net 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Indicate banquet choice below: 

NAME  as wanted on name tag               Chicken    or    Salmon 

 

Registration $43.00 X  ......... (if mailed before Sept.20) =  

Or $45.00 X  .......... (if mailed between Sept.20-27)=         $_______________ 

 Enclose check, made out to CBIS  

phone number ____________________ 

email address, please.   ________________________________________ 

   

   

   

   

13 

mailto:iris@nwi.net


A $25.00 VOUCHER MAY BE YOURS!  
The Voucher Program is here for any new member of AIS, any new E-Member, or for any cur-

rent member who upgrades membership; that is, upgrades from a single membership to a tri-

ennial or to a dual, or an E-Member who upgrades to multiple years of E-Membership.  

The program works like this: each new or upgraded member will receive a voucher in the mail 

from Membership Secretary, Tom Gormley. Included with the voucher will be a listing of par-

ticipating nurseries that accept the voucher with an order for irises. The listing will show what 

value each nursery places on the voucher and the minimum order each nursery requires. The 

list will also appear on the AIS website, www.irises.org  

When you mail your order to one of the participating nurseries, include your voucher with the 

order. If you order online you must mail your original voucher to the nursery. Your voucher 

can be used only once and with the nursery of your choice. The voucher must be redeemed by 

December 31, 2013.  

The voucher value does not count toward a minimum purchase amount. Most vendors do not 

treat this as a discount off the order, but rather will provide you with a plant of their choice at 

the value listed for the voucher. You will pay the shipping charge on your order as usual.  

If you have any questions about this program please contact Susan Grigg, Public Relations and 

Marketing Committee, 105 Trotters Ridge Dr., Raleigh, NC 27614, irismom@nc.rr.com or 

Tom Gormley, Membership Secretary, PO Box 177, DeLeon Springs, FL 32130, aismem-

sec@irises.org  

News & Notes Newsletter: (July 2013) 
 

On July 2, AIS launched its new electronic newsletter, News & Notes. Every AIS member 

who has shared their current e-mail address should have received the newsletter in their mail-

box. This monthly publication will provide updates on what is happening in AIS and the Iris 

world in between Bulletin issues and alert our e-members when the Bulletin is available 

online. The scope is larger than what is practical for the Bulletin. We invite our members to 

report happenings of interest, photo essays, and announcements of significant events. In the 

future we will be able to survey our readers on various iris topics.  

We expect News & Notes to get better and more interesting as it develops. Because you can 

see its content quickly in the ñin This Issueò block, you can easily go to those links that inter-

est you most. Topics that were limited for space in the Bulletin can be expanded via News & 

Notes. We are eager for you to be an iris reporter and tell us on the PR-committee 

(robertpries@embarqmail.com, irismom@nc.rr.com, or wrmesser@gmail.com) about the 

things you would like included. If you did not receive your first issue, check with the mem-

bership secretary aismemsec@earthlink.net to see we have your current e-mail on file. If you 

decide you do not want this publication you can click on unsubscribe at any time. We hope 

this will become an interactive communication link with the members of our society.  
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I r i s  G a r d e n  L i n k s  

Many of these are commercial growers and some are just Iris Garden enthusiasts but for all of 

them it is their home.  Please make contact with them prior to your visit  to arrange for your 

time in their garden 

Abbey Gardens 

Dave Silverberg and  

Nancy Price 

32009 S. Ona Way 

Molalla, OR 97038-9244 

503-829-2928  

Aitken's Salmon Creek Garden 

Barbara and Terry Aitken 

608 NW 119th Street 

Vancouver, WA 98685-3802 

360-573-4472  

Beaumont Ridge Iris Gardens 

Timothy Metler 

85140 Hwy 11 

Milton Freewater, OR 97862 

541-938-7371  

Cascadia Iris Gardens 

Patrick and Margaret Spence 

PO Box 1062 

Lake Stevens, WA 98258 

425-610-4908  

Chehalem Gardens 

Tom and Ellen Abrego 

19105 NE Trunk Rd 

Newberg, OR 97132-0693 

503-538-8920  

Keith Keppel Iris 

Keith Keppel 

PO Box 18154 

4020 Cordon Rd NE (Garden) 

Salem, OR 97305-8154 

503-391-9241  

Leonine Iris 

Bob Seaman 

7051 S 126th St 

Seattle, WA 98178-4337 

206-772-2780  

Liane's Gardens 

Liane Hickman 

1120 S. Mary Ave. E. 

Wenatchee, WA 98802 

509-884-1130  

Mid-America Garden 

Thomas Johnson 

PO Box 9008 

Brooks, OR 97305-0008 

503-390-6072  

Mt. Pleasant Iris Farm 

Chad Harris and Dale 

Grams 

PO Box 346 

12 Marble Rd (Garden Lo-

cation) 

Washougal, WA 98671-

0346 

360-835-1016  

Mountain View Iris Gar-

dens 

John & Kay Ludi 

35071 SE Hwy 211 

Boring, OR 97009-9584 

503-668-9230  

Newport Naturals At 

Spruce Corner 

Karr Iris and Alpaca Farm 

205 North Craig Avenue 

Newport, WA 99156-9706 

509-671-1539 or 509-671-

1540  

Rainbow's End Garden 

Gerald Richardson 

1109 Pine Street 

Richland, WA 99354 

509-943-9547  

Schreiner's Iris Gardens 

3625 Quinaby Rd. N.E. 

Salem, OR 97303-9720 

1-800-525-2367 or 503-393-

3232  

Snowpeak Iris and Daylilies 

Denise Stewart 

38956 Lacomb 

Lebanon, OR 97355 

541-259-2343  

Twilight Iris 

Lee R. Walker 

2515 Ten Mile Valley Rd 

Tenmile, OR 97481-9716 

541-679-4666 

Intros through Wildwood 

Gardens  

Wildwood Gardens 

Will and Tracy Plotner 

PO Box 250 

Molalla, OR 97038-0250 

503-829-3102  
 

Additional Resources 

To View 

 

C. Iris On Pond 

Carol and Ken Coleman 

2606 S. Pond 

Boise, ID 83705-3839 

208-336-3052  
 

Point Defiance Park 

Tacoma, WA 

Highline Botanical Garden 

SeaTac, WA  
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Come join us during the long weekend ï May 24/26, 2014 ï to attend the 

REGION 13 SPRING 2014 CONVENTION 
Saturday, MAY 24th & Sunday, May 25th, 2014 

 

The Executive Committee Meeting & General Membership Meeting will be on Saturday 

evening, May 24th. The Garden Tour, Judgeôs Training Session, Banquet and Redistribution of 

Irises will be on Sunday, May 25th. 

Gardens on tour by bus are Aitkenôs Salmon Creek Garden (Vancouver) & Mt Pleasant Iris 

Farm (Washougal). Attendees will have the opportunity to view the master iris plantings in 

two of the host gardens for the AIS National Convention in 2015. Lunch stop will be at the 

Artillery Barracks in Fort Vancouver.  The training session will be on EXHIBITION SHOW 

JUDGING, NUTS & BOLTS OF ARTISTIC ARRANGEMENTS & a SIMULATED IRIS 

SHOW.       CONVENTION HOTEL IS THE RAMADA PORTLAND AIRPORT  

6221 NE 82nd Avenue, Portland, OR 97220 

503-255-6511 

ROOM RATE: $60.00 + tax (rate good for Friday, Saturday & Sunday)  

REGISTRATION FEE: $90.00 (includes a Buffet Breakfast Sunday Morning, Bus Tour, 

Lunch Sunday & Banquet Sunday evening.    

Come early Friday or stay late Monday to visit the iris gardens in the Willamette Valley. The 

four additional host gardens for the AIS National Convention 2015 ï Wildwood Gardens 

(Molalla), The Miller Manor (Canby), Mid-America Garden (Salem) & Schreinerôs Iris Gar-

den (Salem) ï all will be available for your viewing pleasure.  

AIS REGION 13 SILENT AUCTION  

AIS Region Fall 2013 Meeting, Wenatchee, Washington 

 

     Do you have some iris memorabilia that you want to part with but do not know what to do 

with it?  Bring it to the Silent Auction at the AIS Region 13 Fall Meeting in Wenatchee, Wash-

ington. The Silent Auction has become a popular part of our Fall Meetings and it is fun way to 

raise funds to support AIS Region 13. 

     Many people have iris related items that they could donate. We are looking for iris artifacts, 

iris books, iris artwork and new and recent iris introductions. If you have other irises that are 

rare or unusual, please feel free to bring them along and share with others. Potted plants of any 

kind make a great addition to the fun and profit. All money from the auction goes to the AIS 

Region 13 Treasury. 

    Please send us a short note, email or give us a call NLT September 24, 2013, to let us know 

what you are bringing. We would like to prepare the bid sheets early. If you should forget to let 

us know ahead of the event, bring the items anyway. We will have blank bid sheets available at 

the door. Thank you for your support.        John & Kay Ludi, kludi@juno.com, 503-668-9230  
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Discover Victoria's Secrets! 
Ted Baker 

 Join us in beautiful Victoria and enjoy good friends, good food, beautiful Japanese Irises 

and a wonderful city. Hosted by the British Columbia Iris Society, the 2014 National Japanese 

Iris Convention of the Society For Japanese Iris-

es will take place July 4th and 5th at The Chateau 

Victoria.   

 The recently renovated Chateau is located 

only four blocks from the Inner Harbour, the 

heart of Victoria.  Restaurants, shopping, the 

Royal Victoria Museum, strolling the Causeway 

are all just minutes away.    

Our meals will be served in Vista 8, Victoria's 

only rooftop restaurant giving us stunning 

views of the city.  You can also reserve your 

room three days pre and post convention at the 

convention rate of $119.00 per night.  Be sure 

to make your reservations through the hotel as 

you will get free parking if you do. 

 We will visit the Guest Irises at two 

Host Gardens.  Hatley Park is located about 20 

km west of the city at Royal Roads University and Finnerty Gardens is a short drive  from the 

hotel at the University of Victoria.  If you joined us for the AIS National in 2011 you will find a 

great difference in the two Host Gardens because of the time of year. 

 The National Historic Sites and Monu-

ments Board of Canada has designated Hatley 

Park as a National Historic Site.  It is one of 

the few Edwardian estates in Canada with its 

key structural elements intact. 

 The gardens at Hatley Park were estab-

lished in 1910 by the Dunsmuir family in con-

cert with the construction of their magnificent 

home on the 101 hectare [250 acre] property 

on the shores of the Esquimalt Lagoon near 

Victoria.  James Dunsmuir, then considered 

one of the richest men in North America, 

wanted a garden worthy of his social position The Gardens at Hatley Park 

18 


